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*TRANSLATION*

To whom it may concern:

On February 13 2025, President Maria Elena Sarmiento and myself had 
differences over a payment not authorized by the council. She threatened me 
that she had filed a complaint against me. 

After this incident, members of the center questioned me. The president put 
me in conflict with the community of the center. 

In the activities of the Happiness Center, Mrs. President stopped taking 
responsibility for her position, arguing that she is only a volunteer. Leaving the 
responsibility to the vice-president Elba and myself David Perez (treasurer), 
having to fulfill all the activities concerning the Happiness center. 

In my personal opinion she has stopped taking responsibility as president and 
is affecting us in all plans and projects for the community center to grow as it 
should be and meet the expectations that are required for the Happiness 
center.
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